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LETTER FROM THE EDITORS 

The 2011 Fall Issue of the Michigan Journal of Social Work and Social 
Welfare is aligned with the University of Michigan School of Social Work's 
90th anniversary. Part of this celebration is the integration of the 
anniversary's theme, the Futures of Social Work: Innovation and Invention 
in the 21st Century, into many aspects of the school. The Michigan 
Journal of Social Work and Social Welfare was no exception. As part of 
this commitment to innovation, this issue highlights the diverse and 
inventive ways social work Master's and Doctoral students address some 
of the most relevant issues facing the profession today and into the future. 

 
Huiyum Kim initiates a dialogue concerning national policy developments 
around food access initiatives and the challenges and limitations of a 
current federally-funded system that serves communities with 
disadvantaged food environments in Detroit. Sirene-Rose Lipschutz 
explores verbal bullying among Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender and 
Queer (LGBTQ) youth in Michigan through a discussion of sociolinguistics, 
highlighting how language is a vector of power and how it can be adopted 
as a social work intervention. Elisabet Medina explores the impact of 
undergraduate service-learning programs on reinforcing and refuting 
existing racial stereotypes. Jennifer J. Montgomery describes the 
assessment, diagnostics, and treatment processes of sexual dysfunctional 
disorders caused by patients prescribing selective serotonin re-uptake 
inhibitors, which Is particularly useful in mental health social work 
practice. Cherish Thomas examines current gaps in foster care system 
reforms and provides recommendations grounded in relationship-focused 
interventions for current and aged-out foster youth in Michigan.  
 
The Editorial Board hopes that readers share the same enthusiasm for 
breadth of topics covered in the volume that we have, many of which focus 
specifically on Michigan-based policies.  
 
 

Sincerely,  
 
MJSW Editorial Board 

 

 

 

 


